
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

SAFETY & SECURITY SUBCOMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY 

JULY 29, 2021 – 4:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

PRESENT: Alexis Margerelli-Hussey, Mathew Smith,  

 

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Gonzalez, Kevin French, Facilities Director 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

A. Margerelli-Hussey called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. 

 

II. DISCUSS 2021-2022 PLAN TO CONTINUE CONTROLLING EXCESSIVE 

SPEEDING ON ROUTE 207 
Superintendent Gonzalez reported the SRO along with the Lebanon Constables would 

continue to monitor and enforce the school zone speed limits for all three schools at the 

beginning and end of the school day. We saw the speed dramatically decrease with SRO 

Slonski’s presence during these times. 

 

III. DISCUSS SCHOOL ZONE SIGN UPDATES 
The End of School Zone sign was received and installed last week. 

 

IV. DISCUSS RADIO UPDATES 

Kevin French reported 6 new radios were ordered, received and are in use. (3 for the 

SCALES program, 2 for the LES Office, and 1 for the Central Office) All 6 radios were 

purchased from the 2020-2021 budget; 3 SCALES radios were paid out of SPED funding. 

 

V. ANTICIPATED EXECUTIVE SESSION: FOR THE PURPOSE OF DISCUSSING 

SCHOOL SECURITY AND CLIMATE 

Motion made by M. Smith to enter into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing 

school security and climate, inviting Superintendent Gonzalez and Kevin French. Motion 

seconded by A. Margerelli-Hussey. 

Entered into Executive Session at 4:12 p.m. 

Returned from Executive Session at 4:42 p.m. 

 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:42 p.m. 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by;  

Alexis Margerelli-Hussey, Committee Chair 


